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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

As you will be aware, this is planning week, I place a very high importance on this week. It is a time when teachers 

reflect on the teaching and learning of term 1 and analyse the student data so that they can make informed  

decisions about the teaching and learning for term 2. This school has curriculum documents in place for all areas 

that ensure consistency from Foundation to year Six. By the end of this week term planners have been completed in 

detail for English and Mathematics and other curriculum areas according to the requirements of the Department 

of Education. As well the teachers plan any excursions and incursions that will take place to support their  

programs.   

 

School Council 

The following people have been elected to the 2015 School Council for a two year term (in alphabetical order): 

 

   Jessica Dalling   DET: Mary Azer 

   Toby Livermore    James Paterson 

   Andrea Lynch     Ashley Spagnol 

   Sally McInnes 

 

They join:   Andrea Alexander 

   Rebekah Burrell 

   Simon Keane 

   Lachlan MacBean 

Who are in the second year of their term.   

 

Retiring members: Brett Andrew 

   Natalie Lysenko 

 

We thank both of these people for their wonderful contribution to the Eltham Primary School Council. 

 

The Annual General Meeting (Public Meeting) of Eltham Primary School will be held at 7:00pm on Monday 23rd 

March, 2015.  Eltham Primary School community are welcome to attend.  This will be followed by the March 

School Council Meeting at 7:30pm on Monday 23rd March, 2015. 

Calendar  

Thursday,  

19 March, 

2015 

Date      Event         Time  

Mon 23 Mar    AGM Meeting (Public Meeting) (Teacherôs Lounge)  7:00pm 
     Followed by School Council Meeting   7:30pm 

Tues 24 Mar    Regional Swimming 
Wed 25 Mar    Grade 2 Olden Days Expo 

Thurs 26 Mar   Jump Rope for Heart Jump Off Day!! 
Fri 27 Mar     Second Hand Uniform (Residence)   9:15am to 9:45am  

Fri 27 Mar     END OF TERM 1       2:30PM FINISH  

Mon 13 Apr    START OF TERM 2 
Fri 17 Apr    Interschool Sports Starts (every Friday) 
     Second Hand Uniform (Residence)   9:15am to 9:45am  
Wed 22 Apr    EPS Cross Country 

Tues 5 May    District Cross Country 

Thurs 7 May    Motherôs Day Stall (TBC) 
Mon 11 May    Whole School Assembly (Hall)    2:30pm 

Sun 17 to Sat 23 May  Education Week - Open Morning TBA 
Mon 8 June    QUEENôS BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wed 10 June   Division Cross Country 

Fri 12 to Mon 22 June  Life Ed 
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School News:  

Foundation  

It has been a very exciting week for our Foundation Students. Last Friday they had their very first Indonesian lesson with  

Ibu Stuart. We are so lucky to have an Indonesian teacher who is recognised in her field as an exemplary teacher. We are all 

amazed at the fantastic way the students took to the session. You may hear about Ibu Stuartôs puppet Ollie who can only speak  

Indonesian. Our students learnt how to say their name in Indonesian (Nama sayaé- My name is é..) and they drew fantastic  

pictures of themselves for the front page of their passport scrapbooks.  

On Monday we also welcomed the Foundation students to their very first assembly. Thank you to all the people who attended this 

assembly.  I do realise that it does put a strain on you all as you juggle very busy lives with taking the time to attend such  

occasions. The children entertained us with three songs. They were then presented with certificates to celebrate this event. 

 

ANZAC DAY 

As you are all aware this year is the century celebration of the ANZAC  

campaign. We intend to mark the occasion with activities for the  

children. 

 

On Monday the 20th of April Jenny Macklin our Federal Member of  

Parliament will be attending our school assembly to present the school with a 

commemorative flag. 

 

Eltham Primary School has a proud link to the ANZACS.  We have an  

Honour Board that lists forty students who were in the Armed Forces during 

the Great War.  Sadly nine of these students lost their lives.  

 

We need your help. I have included a photo of this board.  

 

Grade six students are going to attempt to research these former students and 

their involvement. If you recognise a name or have a link to any of these  

people would you please contact us? We would love to hear your stories. I 

understand completely if you do not want to be involved. 

 

Swimming 
Congratulations to the following students ï Finnbar M, Aden M, James M, 

James S & Eli W who participated in the Medley Relay & 4x50 Freestyle  

Relay.  They were placed second in the Freestyle Relay and third in the  

Medley Relay. Aden M also managed to come 3rd in his individual  

Backstroke event. Congratulations to all these students as it was an  

outstanding achievement and a further well done to the other students who competed on the day. 

 

Kindest regards 

Lyn Truran 
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School News:  

EDENDALE FARM - 6C 

Leukaemia Foundation - Jake and Toby D - 4W 
 
Jake: Hello Eltham Primary School. 
Toby: I am Toby and this is Jake from 4W. 
Jake: You may have noticed our hairstyles. 
Toby: We have participated in the Worldôs Greatest Shave for  the Leukaemia  
 Foundation.  
Jake: We will have the Mohawk and dye for a week then when it wears off we shave 
 off the  Mohawk.  
Toby: We have raised $500 for cancer research and we are pretty proud of it. 
Both: Bye 
 
 
Congratulations boys on a fantastic effort - Ms Truran 
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School News:  

 

The Foundation students have been 
learning these letters this week: 

h and r 
So far, we have learnt letters: 
m, a, t, d, i, f, n, p, o, r, h and s. 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
The end of term is nearly here and this week the children have been 
busy celebrating all things Irish!  We have been busy making Irish 
flags, lots of leprechauns, shamrocks and looking for pots of gold. 
 
Remembering that next week is the last week of term and that we will 
be operating an extended program on Friday, 27rh March, we ask that 
if you require care on this day that you call and make your booking as 
soon as possible by calling 9431 2143. 
 
Thank you from the OSHC Team. 

2015 TERM DATES 

 
Term 1:  28 January (school teachers start) to  
  27 March 
Term 2:  13 April to 26 June 
Term 3:  13 July to 18 September 
Term 4:  5 October to 18 December 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Second Hand Uniform will be held on: 

Friday, 27th March, 2015 and 17th 
April, 2015 from 9:15am to 9:45am in 

the Residence.   
Thank you.  Amanda Ravanello 


